Minutes of the Planning Meeting held on Tuesday 16th October 2018, 7pm, in the Village Hall, Sheepwash.
Present:  Cllr. Hackett (Chairman); Cllr. Newby; Cllr. Trace; Cllr. Ritson; Cllr. Hutchings; 2 members of the public.
1)
Apologies For Absence:  Cllr. Penn.  Cllr. Tubby
2)
Declarations Of Interest: In accordance with the Code of Conduct, members are required to declare any personal or disclosable pecuniary interests, including the nature and extent of such interests they may have, in items to be considered at this meeting.  Members are also reminded that any change to their Declaration of Interests must be notified to the Monitoring Officer at Torridge District Council within 28 days of the change.
3)
Public Discussion – To allow any questions, reports by members of the public on any matters relating to the agenda of this meeting, or any matters the public would like the Council to consider on a future agenda.   The period of time designated for public participation shall not exceed 15 minutes.
A reminder that members of the public are not allowed to raise issues when Council is in committee.
4)
Dispensations – written request received from Cllr. Hackett – having a personal disclosable interest in the planning application (in the same street as the home of Cllr. Hackett), according to Standing Orders 13,  Cllr. Hackett may discuss and vote on the planning application below.  Granted by the Proper Officer.
4)  PLANNING:
Planning Applications - Torridge District Council has asked for comments from the Parish Council on the following planning application:
a) 1/0949/2018/OUT  Outline application for one dwelling with all matters reserved, land adjacent to Lake Farm, South Street, Sheepwash.
Comment: 

The Parish Council note that this proposal for a residential dwelling falls outside the development boundary of the emerging Local Plan. The proposed site represents development away from the road frontage/residential building line of South Street, which may also have a visual impact when approaching Sheepwash from the south, which may impact on the Strip Fields.

However the representative opinion of the Parish Council is that the above facts should be taken in to consideration although there were no other objections.

Proposed Cllr Trace, Seconder Cllr Newby.

All in favour.   Cllr Hackett abstained.
